

GLEN EIRA COMBINED PROBUS CLUB INC.

Reg. No A003822970

ABN No. 19438228670

PO Box 124 Glen Huntly 3163

Website: www.gleneiraprobus.com

President Pam Ryan 0409 546 666 **Secretary** Brian Cooney 9568 0258 **Treasurer**Barry Wayman
9579 5774

Membership Ailsa Whitbread 0402 750 931

Dine OutsPhyl Spotkaeff
0423 502 450

Welfare Vi Martin 9523 1339 0419 231 339 **Outings**Elizabeth Scott
9502 7731
0421 241 960

Vice President Maureen Cooney 9568 0258

NEWSLETTER No. 281 JULY 2020

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Hello Friends,

Looking forward to everybody getting together as soon as we can.

I imagine most of you have tidied all your drawers and cupboards, gone through photo albums and done all those jobs that you have been putting off for ages during the first wave of this virus. What are we going to do now?

Well maybe you can go through your recipe books and send some of your favourites to Vera to go into our planned recipe book for our 25th Anniversary.

My children have put Netflix, the Disney channel and SBS on demand on my computer, iPad and iPhone so I have enjoyed watching some of the old movies.

Well keep well, warm and have an afternoon sleep as it's really good for you and helps to pass the time.

Pam Ryan

THE TREASURER'S REPORT

As at end June 2020 Bank Statement

General A/C (1)		Outings A/C (2)
Opening Bal End Apr	\$5699.68	\$2276.89
Income	\$400.00	\$00.00
Expenditure	\$00.00	\$000.00
Closing Balance	\$6099.68	\$2276.89

Received a further \$175 in member dues since end of June statement.

Since the May newsletter only 23 members have renewed their membership.

MEMBERS ONLY FACEBOOK GROUP

During isolation it's the way you can link up with other members and stay up to date with club issues. This is a private group, so only members of the group will be able to see your posts. Once you have joined, make sure you have liked and are following the page.

If you would like to join, look for **GEC PROBUS** on Facebook.

Any questions, Maureen Cooney will be happy to help or to send you an email link to join. Please ring her on 9568 0258.

BIRTHDAYS

RTHDAY

The following members celebrated their Birthday in

July:

Ro Lawson, Mary Eddington, Anthony Reardon, Lorraine Jamieson, Betty Smithells, Marlene Breen and Joan Dickerson

August Birthdays:

Norma Bear, Judy Walsh, Bernice Huggard, John Eddington, Juanita Arenden, Jenny Restarick, Iris Felsted, John Karla, Joe Stevens, Marianne Christie and Pat Molloy.

We wish you all a Very Happy Birthday

PROBUS SOUTH PACIFIC NEWS SITE

HQ Probus produces a regular newsletter with various items of interest including active retirees.

https://www.probussouthpacific.org/pages/magazines_active_retirees_about_active_retirees

JOKES OF THE WEEK FROM AILSA

A Couple were driving down a country road not saying a word after an earlier discussion had led to an argument and neither of them wanted to concede their point.

As they passed a farm with donkeys, goats and pigs, the husband asked: "Relatives of yours?"

"Yep", the wife replied, "In-laws".

A Teenage boy had just passed his driving test and asked his father when they could discuss his use of the car.

.....

His father said he'dd make a deal. "You bring your grades up from C to a B average, study your bible and get your bloody hair cut, then we'll talk about the car".

The boy thought for a moment and decided he'd settle for the offer.

After about six weeks his father said: "Son, you've brought your grades up and I've observed you've been studying your Bible, but you haven't had your hair cut".

The boy replied "You know, Dad, I've been thinking about that and I've noticed in my studies of the Bible that Samson had long hair, John the Baptist had long hair, Moses had long hair and there's even strong evidence that Jesus had long hair also".

"Yes," his dad said.

"And did you also notice they all walked everywhere they went?"

GLEN EIRA PROBUS 25th BIRTHDAY RECIPES

As a birthday present to the club members, the Committee plans to publish 25 recipes later in the year.



While you have time at home, please find common-sense, simple recipes

Maybe one that was handed down in your family or a recipe you made with the children.

It would really help if they were typed in a word doc. That way it will be easier to compile the contributions, but if you or a family member are unable to do that for you then please post your recipes to:

Glen Eira Probus Club, PO Box 124, Glenhuntly Vic 3163 or you can email Vera Rochester who has volunteered to collect them.

E: vrochester5@gmail.com

Don't forget to name your recipe and add a few words as to why you chose it.

Congratulations to Ro Lawson who was first in with her recipe.

Please keep them rolling in.

PROBIAN NEWSPAPER

While the paper edition is not available, members can read the Probian on line with the following link.

https://issuu.com/starnewsgroup/stacks/724bed4d81dd4d8c8e053a4c7817896e

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL

Thank you to all those members who have already paid the \$25 into the club bank account to renew their membership.

For those wishing to pay direct into the clubs bank account via EFT or in person at the Bendigo Bank, there is a Branch at 485 North Road, Ormond.

The bank details for membership Dues – No 1 Account are:

A/C Name: Glen Eira Combined Probus Club Inc.

BSB: 633 000

Account No: 141557710

If you are paying by EFT please put *dues and your surname* in the description box.

If you prefer to go to the Bank to deposit in person, please add your name on the deposit so we can acknowledge your payment.

Please <u>DO NOT</u> send money or a cheque to our PO Box.

The Bentleigh Club has advised that while things are changing at such a rapid pace they cannot provide a date when they will be permitted to reopen, however their staff have returned to do some work and have been engrossed in a range of training and cleaning to ensure they are prepared for a safe re-opening.

The Glen Eira Council NEWS is now out July 2020

Articles include plans for Glen Huntly and the Carnegie pool as well as tips on staying active for physical and mental health.

NEXT MEETING

Our committee continues to meets on the second Friday of the month via videoconference.

We welcome your views and suggestions – give a committee person a call.

In the meantime, keep in touch, including the members only Facebook page.